Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

PUBLISHED BY SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY FOREST HILLS GARDENS, LONG ISLAND

Vol. 7

Saturday, February 18, 1922

No. 12

ZONE TROPHY AWARDED

E. D. Sealy Winning Captain—Women's Club Told That Love Must Supplant Force

For a year the civic committee of the Women's Club has been working hard to tidy up this almost perfect village. At the February meeting of the Women's Club held at the Inn on the afternoon of the sixth, Mrs. Louis Dean Speir, chairman of the committee, explained what had been done and then Mrs. Augustine J. Wilson, president, awarded the hand-wrought iron trophy to the most deserving zone, the Continental, of which E. D. Sealy has been captain. In the absence of Mr. Sealy, Judge John R. Davies received the trophy and told in a humorous way how the cleaning up of the zone was in competition with country club life. choice of the Continental zone for the prize was the unanimous vote of all the captains, the chairman said. These are the zones and the captains, who have worked hard in the last year: Club House, Mrs. Ellis Bonime; Masonic, Mrs. H. Mandeville; School House, Mrs. Robert Whyte; Euclid, Mrs. Charles W. Johnson; Continental, E. D. Sealy; Playground, Mrs. Arthur Wright; Central, Mrs. Neils F. Holch; Shorthill, Mrs. Joseph Barrett; Olivia and Austin, Dr. Julia W. Perry.

"What's Wrong With the World?"

Dr. Alexander Irvine, the speaker of the afternoon, answered the question, "What's Wrong With the World?" by reviewing the world's history and showing that the nations of the world have been murdered or have committed suicide, and so he suggested that "love be substituted for force" in order to save civilization. Dr. Irvine outlined four divisions of society, (1) hand workers, (2) thinkers, (3) poets, architects and musicians, and (4) the leisure class. He said all are necessary except the last. He thinks the Washington Conference has accomplished much in moral disarmament, disalmament of ships, and in the Far Eastern compact. In answer to a question as to the League of Nations whether we should join it, he replied, "The League of Nations is the most important event since the birth of Christ and will go on whether or not this country joins." Dr. Irvine has had a varied and interesting career. He is an Irishman who served in the English army in Egypt; he has been educated at Oxford and Yale, after being a miner; he has been a Congregational minister and an Episcopalian rector; later he tried play writing and starring in his own play, and during the last war spoke before hundreds of working men in England to encourage their support of the war.

Committee and Chapter Reports

Mrs. Walter S. Mayer told that \$163.50 had been netted at the card party recently held at the home of Mrs. Henry Hirschberg. Mrs. A. M. Gray thanked the club for the \$100 gift to the philanthropic chapter. The chapter is relieving distress in several directions. One aim is to establish a scholarship for a high school girl—this will cost \$80 a year and may be paid back by the recipient. Mrs. E. D. Sealy reported for the motion picture committee and urged the women to feel it their duty to go to see worth while pictures and then to express approval. "Public opinion is the strongest force we have to deal with," Mrs. Sealy said. Mrs. George Smart spoke of the improved library conditions and told of plans for better temporary and permanent quarters.

New members are: Mesdames Nugent Fallon, F. W. Roberts, Jr., Charles A. Bierbauer, Walter P. Sauer, C. G. Psaki, L. Washington, P. C. Krauthoff, A. W. Miles and Albert N. Atkinson.

The music chapter will study the works of Saint Saens at the home of Mrs. A. N. Atkinson, 49 Nome Street, on the afternoon of Feb. 24. The current readings chapter will meet at the home of the chairman, Mrs. Donald G. Clark, 49 Markwood Road, on the afternoon of Feb. 21, when Mrs. George H. Merrill will review the works of Willa S. Cather.

HOME OF J. H. GRESS ON TENNIS PLACE

The home of J. H. Gress on Tennis Place has eight rooms and two baths, enclosed living room porch and one-car garage at rear. The house is built of brick with a tile roof. Entering the hall through the vestibule, one finds the main staircase is directly in front, the living room on the right, dining room on the left, kitchen in rear of dining room; three bed rooms and one bath room on second floor; two rooms and bath on third floor. The colonial design is accentuated by the vestibule as a central motif—all framed by many very interesting trees. The house was designed and built by the Homes Company.



HOME AND VISITING TALENT

When this edition of the BULLETIN reaches its readers, the Gardens Players will have given the first of two performances constituting the second in their series of three subscription performances for the present season. There is still a performance tonight which friends of the Players may attend at the Kew Club where, as usual, the plays are given. Encouraged by their success in inviting the Nyack Players to co-operate with them in November, the Players have again extended an invitation to a similar group of players, this time the Wayside Players of Scarsdale, N. Y. who have come down to present A. A. Milne's delightful satiric trifle, "Wurzel Flummery." Of additional distinction on their present bill is the first performance on any stage of a short one-act tragedy, "The Law of the Sea," by Harry Tootle, who has written several other plays and who is well known in Forest Hills. Besides these two plays, the Players are producing still another one-act play, a romantic comedy by Lechmere Worrall called "A Domestic Problem," which is also a premiere for America although it has been produced in England. Some of the residents of Forest Hills and Kew Gardens who are appearing this time with the Players are Kathlyn Burns, Estelle Johnson, Beatrice Kieffer, Bertha Mandell, Beatrice Wilson, Helen Hoeft, Frederick Youngs, Jr., and Harvey Warren. An account of the performance will appear in the next BULLETIN.

NEW MEMBERS ARE ENROLLING

The Forest Hills Choral Club is enrolling new members week by week and every Thursday evening is rehearsing enthusiastically in the social room of the Church-in-the-Gardens. Those who have recently joined are: Miss Elizabeth Burdick, Mrs. Adolph Dietsche, Mrs. Charles W. Johnson, Mrs. Thomas B. Paton, Mr. and Mrs. William C. Walker, Mr. and Mrs. C. C. Woodruff, John Black, Edward Moir and Arthur Van Houten.

Forest Hills Gardens Bulletin

Published fortnightly by
SAGE FOUNDATION HOMES COMPANY

9 Station Square, Forest Hills Gardens, L. I. Telephone 6200 Boulevard

MAILED TO ANY ADDRESS ON REQUEST

OFFICERS
ROBERT W. DeFOREST
JOHN M. GLENN
JOHN M. DEMAREST - Vice President and General Manager

Local news notes and other items of interest for publication in the Bulletin should reach the Homes Company Office, 9 Station Square, not later than Tuesday morning of the week of publication.

SUGGESTIONS, PLEASE!

THE executive committee of the Celebrations Association is beginning now to make plans for the observance of the National Independence Day. Committees are being appointed to look after the various festivities and program of the day. Much detailed work will devolve on a comparatively small number of people. Those who are asked to serve on the committees will do so gladly and faithfully. You may be one of these.

The large majority of the residents will have very little of the responsibility of the day's program, except to subscribe to the fund, and giving money is the easiest way to help in the celebration. There is one other thing, beside giving money, that all residents have a tendency and a liking to give, and that is criticism. At the close of the day on July 4 most any of us find it easy to sit down with our neighbors and in reviewing the day's events we can tell just how it could have been improved upon, that certain other people would have been better on the committees, that less money should have been spent, that much of the entertainment was too frivolous or too serious —according to our individual moods. It really does not take much originality or brains to criticise July 4 on the evening of the day or during the next few days.

The time to criticise with some originality, constructiveness and helpfulness is now, when the committees are being formed and when almost nothing has been decided upon. Talk it over with your family and your neighbors, make out an ideal program for the celebration of the country's independence, in Forest Hills Gardens, and then write your detailed suggestions to John Messenger, president of the Forest Hills Gardens Celebrations Association, and he will pass them on to the proper committee, where they will be considered and if practical they will be carried out. Now is the time to criticise in the true meaning of the word.

IMPORTANT CHANGE AT THE INN

The Inn is pleased to announce the engagement of Felix Valle, of the Hotel Plaza, for the management of its culinary department. He brings with him a French chef and French cocks, whose art in the preparation of food is unexcelled. The Saturday evening dinner dances at the Inn are becoming so popular that an early reservation for those desiring to entertain is suggested.

BOLIVIA AND CHILE

Men's Club Listens to Entertaining Address by Horace Graham.

At the February meeting of the Men's Club, held on the tenth at the home of Robert C. Adams on Deepdene Road, Horace Graham, manager of the Guggenheim interests in Bolivia, described Bolivia and Chile historically, geographically and economically, supplementing his address with lantern slide views of these countries.

The club this year has been particularly fortunate in having speakers who, by reason of personal experience, have been especially well qualified to bring big problems of the present day forcibly before it. Mr. Graham, however, did not talk of South America, primarily as a problem. Historically, he most entertainingly recounted the times of the Incas of Peru and their conquerors and, for Chile and Bolivia, gave an insight into their history, as well as their natural resources, and pictured their economic status today. His entire talk was marked by a sympathetic understanding of the South American peoples and illumined by a brilliant wit that nicely balanced his instruction with entertainment.

New members, the largest number ever received at a single meeting, were elected as follows: Chester I. Barnard, G. H. Dorr, G. H. Fahys, Jr., Nugent Fallon, Harry F. Gorgas, William H. Kershaw, A. J. Lowrie, Ordway Tead, George C. Thomson and Alden H. Vose.

The next meeting, to be held on March 3, will be ad-

The next meeting, to be held on March 3, will be addressed by Van H. Manning, of the Gardens, and president of the Petroleum Institute.

CARE OF CHILDREN'S TEETH

Dr. Anna Hughes, personal friend and teacher of Dr. Julia Rea, Ascan Avenue, spoke before the Gardens Mothers' Club on Monday afternoon, Feb. 13, in the social room of the Church-in-the-Gardens on the subject of "Oral Hygiene." There were a number of children in the audience, so that Dr. Hughes used pictures and presented her facts very simply, however, forcibly. Every child and mother present, and the one father who was there, went home determined to take the best possible care of the mouth, "the gateway of the body," as Dr. Hughes called it.

Mrs. Lawrence F. Abbott reported the treasury in a sound condition. She also told of the skating rink arranged by the Mothers' Club on the playground and which had been enjoyed by so many children and had also been a financial success. The skating committee hopes to level the playground, which will make it better for a playground and also for a skating rink and plans to put in a new sprinkling system, which will facilitate the winter skating as well as improve the summer gardens. Mrs. A. M. Gray, vice president, was in the chair in the absence of Mrs. Harold P. Daniels, president

PERSONALS.

The many friends of Robert A. Norton, who for several years was a resident of Forest Hills Inn, will be interested to hear of his marriage on Feb. 4 to Miss Dorothy Armstrong, of Xenia, Ohio. Mr. and Mrs. Norton are spending several weeks at the Lake Placid Club, and on their return to town will make their home in New York City for the winter.

Miss Dorothy Dutcher was married on Saturday evening, Feb. 4, to William Dougherty, of Millville, New Jersey, at the home of her sister, Mrs. Otto Reinert, 52 Slocum Crescent. The ceremony was performed by the Rev. F. Corson and was followed by a small reception at Forest Hills Inn. Miss Frances Beaman was maid of honor and Charles F. Dutcher was best man. After a wedding trip to Atlantic City, Mr. and Mrs. Dougherty will make their home in White Plains

Mrs. Matilda Minck, of the Inn, has left for Southern Pines, North Carolina, and will remain there a month.

Mrs. E. L. Penfrase, of Chicago, is visiting her sister, Mrs. Charles H. Scammell, Greenway Terraces.

Miss Maude Marren, Greenway Terraces, left on Feb. 4 for a six weeks' trip to the Mediterranean. She will visit the Madeira Islands, Lisbon, Algiers, Sicily, Naples and Rome. While in Rome she will negotiate for some new oneact plays for the Gardens Players.

Mrs. Frederick Bauer of 35 Greenway Terraces has left for Miami, Florida, where she will remain at the Hotel Halcyon until April 1. Mr. Bauer and son, Junior will join her sometime prior to April, and upon their return to Forest Hills Gardens will take up residence in the Forest Hills Inn for three months. In the meantime, Junior is attending the New York Military Academy at Cornwall-on-Hudson.

THE INN



Miss Florence Sherman, who recently returned from Paris, spent a few days at the Inn before leaving for her new home in San Francisco.

Mr. and Mrs. Louis C. Pedlar and children, of the Gardens, are now making their home at the Inn.

Mr. and Mrs. H. R. Graham have rejoined their family after a few weeks' trip abroad. Mr. and Mrs. George Reed have returned from a brief visit in Chicago.

Mrs. Frank Wheeler and daughter, Virginia, have returned

from a short visit with relatives in Cleveland, Ohio.
Mr. and Mrs. I. DeForest White, of Manhattan, are guests of the Inn for several weeks. Mr. White is legal manager of the New York World.

William W. Miller, of Cleveland, Ohio, who spent several weeks at the Inn last summer, is again numbered among the guests of the Inn.

Jerry Clark has rejoined his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Aud-

ley Clark, after a three weeks' trip to Bermuda.

On Saturday evening last Judge and Mrs. J. R. Davies entertained a party of twenty-four at dinner in the sun parlor and later enjoyed the dance. The dinner was in honor of Mr. and Mrs. J. H. Caldwell and Mrs. K. S. Anhelt, of

Mr. and Mrs. William Dunklin gave a farewell dinner on Saturday evening to J. C. Gray, who was leaving for England to return with his family in April. Covers were laid for fourteen and the color scheme was green and white.

Mr. and Mrs. Louis P. McGahie entertained a dinner party of fourteen on the same evening.

Among others entertaining at dinner on Saturday evening were Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Newton and Mr. and Mrs. W. W. Bruce, of the Gardens Apartments.

Among the recent arrivals at the Inn are Miss Clara Reed, of Locust Point, N. J.; W. A. Dudley, of San Francisco, W. Terrace, Mr. and Mrs. John Ramsey and C. D. Budd, of New York; R. G. Burton, of Tunbridge Wells, England, and Mrs. Robert F. Ives, of Brooklyn.

An informal dance was enjoyed by the guests of the Inn and their friends on Monday evening.

PROMINENT VISITORS ENTERTAINED

On Monday last the members of the American Institute of City Planning held quite an interesting meeting in the reception room of the offices of the Homes Company. Among those present were Lawson Purdy, president; Nelson P Lewis, formerly Chief Engineer of the City of New York; Edward M. Bassett; Lawrence Veiller; Andrew Wright Craw-ford, of Philadelphia; Frederick Law Olmsted, of Brookline, Mass.; Arthur Comey, of Cambridge, Mass.; Harry J. March, Chief Engineer of the City of Buffalo; John Ihlder, of Washington, D. C.; Flavel Shurtleff, of Boston; Hulburt Swan; Ernest P. Goodrich; Charles W. Leavitt, of New York; Stephen Child, of San Francisco; Jefferson C. Grin-nalds, of Baltimore; and Frank Williams. The gentlemen were the guests of John M. Demarest at luncheon, which was served in the sun parlor of the Inn. They also made a tour of the Gardens and were much impressed.

MRS. SILAS B. BROWNELL

Mrs. Sarah Sheffield Brownell died Feb. 9, at her home in Tennis Place Apartments, in the seventy-seventh year of her age. She was the widow of Silas B. Brownell, prominent lawyer of New York City, one time president of the Board of trustees of Barnard College and trustee of several other colleges, who died four years ago. Mr. and Mrs. Brownell were devoted members of the Fifth Avenue Presbyterian Church for many years. The services were held in the Church-in-the-Gardens on Saturday morning and were conducted by Dr. John Kelman, of the Fifth Avenue Church, and Dr. David Latshaw, of the Church-in-the-Gardens. Music was rendered by an organist, violinist and soloist, friends of the Brownell family. Burial took place in Woodlawn Cemetery. Mrs. Brownell is survived by her daughters, Mrs. Percy Saunders, of Clinton, New York, Miss Eleanor Brownell, of Eryn Mawr, Mrs. Harold P. Daniels and Miss Matilda Brownell of Forest Hills.

After the death of Mr. Brownell, Mrs. Brownell and Miss Matilda spent the winters here and the summers in Stockbridge, where the Brownells had enjoyed a summer home for many years. Mrs. Brownell was passionately fond of good music and attended the best concerts in the city. She worshipped in her own church in the city and frequently attended services in the Church-in-the-Gardens. She took the keenest interest in the life of Forest Hills. The acquairtances whom she made here soon became her friends, for she had a gift of genuine friendship. She attended the current readings chapter of the Women's Club. was recently the gracious hostess to that group, and a year ago reviewed Mrs. Wharton's "Age of Innocence." a book which covers a time in New York Citv which she remembered well.

Mrs. Brownell was like a piece of rare chira, a cultured, charming gentlewoman. Dr. Kelman spoke of her "serenity, security, tenderness and her deep religious convictions."

POLITICAL EDUCATION OF WOMEN

Women of Forest Hills are invited to attend a meeting to be held Monday afternoon, Feb. 20, at 2:30 o'clock at the Kew Gardens Country Club, the speakers to be Judge Edgar F. Hazleton, Mrs. Walter Timme and Mrs. Robert Mc-Curdy Marsh. Judge Hazleton will speak on "Women and Jury Duty," Mrs Timme on "Efficient Government," and Mrs. Marsh will speak on "Why Every Woman Should Join the League of Women Voters."

The meeting is a part of the national membership drive of the League of Women Voters. It is planned to enlist the co-operation of the women of Forest Hills and vicinity in a movement which is attracting women all over the country who feel the need of some national organization, unpartisan or all-partisan, to serve as a clearing house on political and legislative matters.

The League is organized as a national, a state and a civic organization. It already has the endorsement of two million members.

The League of Women Voters of New York City is headed by Mrs. Carrie Chapman Catt, as honorary chairman, and Miss Mary Garrett Hay as acting chairman.

Forest Hills women are asked to endorse the League by becoming members. The dues for enrolled membership are \$1.00, fifty cents of which is for the bulletin. Send names and dues to

MRS. JULES GINGRAS.
338 Burns St., Forest Hills; tel. Boulevard 6382-R.

"TACKY PARTY"-BIG SISTERS BENEFIT

Plans are under way for a very attractive event which will take place on Tuesday evening, Feb. 21, in the ball room of the Inn, when a "Tacky Party" will be given for the benefit of the Big Sisters of Queens Borough. The tickets will be \$1.50 each, and dancing will continue from 9 P. M. until 2 A. M.

The Big Sisters organization has been very active in relieving distress of many kinds during this winter; support of the organization is deserved and most welcome. of the work with the destitute of all ages this society has the commendation of other charitable agencies and it is said by officials of other societies that the Big Sisters mitigate suffering in cases untouched by other mediaries. Aid is given to the aged, the sick and the young. The Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Children uses the Big Sisters in finding good homes for abused boys and girls. Mrs. John M. Demarest and Mrs. Murray S. Brown are officers in the Big Sisters.

The following ladies are patronesses for the party on the twenty-first of February: Mrs. John R. Davies, Mrs. Burns Mantle, Mrs. A. C. Wessman, Mrs. Dr. Thompson Tyler Sweeny, Mrs. William Dunklin, Mrs. Lester Brion, Mrs. Harvey T. Warren, Mrs. H. W. Hardinge, Mrs. H. Pushae Williams, Mrs. James H. Cassidy, Mrs. Clifford C. Miller, Mrs. Alden H. Vose, Mrs. S. K. Crawford, Mrs. Audley Clark. Mrs. Aspinwall Goodrich, Mrs. R. W. Waddell, Mrs. L. I. Foster, Mrs. John P. Curtiss, Mrs. Louis P. McGahie, Mrs. Maud E. Judd and Mrs. N. R. Wilkes.

KEW-FOREST SCHOOL NOTES

On Saturday evening, Jan. 21, a banquet was served in the school gymnasium in honor of the soccer team. John Montague, acting as toastmaster, added merriment to the feast by his witty introductions of the various speakers. Certificates showing that the school letters, K-F, had been awarded were presented to the following members of the awarded were presented to the following members of the soccer team: John Montague, William Cuntz, Carroll Fitzgerald, Henry Robinsen, Harold Renshaw, Constantin Lhevinne, Stuart Gayness, George Wicke, David Driscoll, Charles Earl, Richard Earl, Walton Bobst, Emil Cuntz

On the afternoon of Wednesday, Feb. 1, Miss Maude Francis, of New York, gave a lecture in the Assembly Hall on the subject: "O. Henry." Prizes offered for the best reports of the lecture were won by Ruth Davies and Laura

The school is becoming increasingly a social center for the pupils and their friends. On Saturday evening, Feb. 11, a very enjoyable dance was given by the Sigma Beta Society of the High School. It was voted a great success.

The pupils of the High School are industriously rehearsing an operetta to be presented some time in March.

THE CHURCH-IN-THE-GARDENS



The pulpit supply committee takes great pleasure in announcing that Dr. Latshaw will preach tomorrow at 11 o'clock. Dr. C. E. Burton will preach on Feb. 26. The committee is also very much pleased to remind our friends that Dr. Lyman Abbott will preach on March 5.

In spite of the snow storm a large audience was present to enjoy Dr. Parkhurst's very excellent sermon last Sunday.

The flower committee of the Women's Guild is very grateful to those who have taken its suggestion to donate flowers for the Sunday morning services in honor of some loved ones. It will be glad if others would select a Sunday during the season for such a tribute. Mrs. John Allen King, chairman of the flower committee, will be glad to receive such offers.

We have enjoyed the excellent music that has been rendered this season under

the direction of the music committee of which Mrs. Charles H. Scammell is chairman, and are glad to know that this committee has been re-elected for the new year.

"Doc" John Clifford, the honored chaplain of the U.S. Marines, spoke to a large audience at the Christian Endeavor meeting last Sunday night. A delegation from our Christian Endeavor Society attended the first Queens County Christian Endeavor convention at Far Rockaway Feb. 13.

Women's Guild

At the February meeting of the Women's Guild on the tenth, at the home of Mrs. A. Kreamer, Puritan Avenue, two splendid talks were given by Mrs. E. D. Cobb, of the Guild of the Tompkins Avenue Congregational Church, of Brooklyn, and Mrs. Franklin Warner of the Women's Society of the Westchester Church of White Plains. These ladies represent large and flourishing organizations and offered many excellent suggestions. The local Guild has 150 members and has made many practical plans for the coming year. budget of the finances will be made and the money will be raised by subscription and not by cake, candy and apron J. F. McT.

REPORT OF TREASURER, CELEBRATIONS ASSOCIA-TION OF FOREST HILLS GARDENS.

Collected for Christmas, 1921	\$1,606.50
Spent	1,385.73
	\$220.77
Left by former treasurer	
Belt by lorgical treasurer	
Now on hand	\$556.98
Disbursements for Christmas celebration, 1921—	
Sage Foundation Homes Co., materials and labor	\$408.68
Elite Electric Service	207.14
Bruno Huhn, services	200.00
Mrs. Scammell (music, costumes, etc.)	114.42
Hicks Nurseries, for tree	145.00
Tams, costumes	95.00
Printing	45.00
Voeglin costumes	17.50
Mrs. Maxwell, toys	38.28
Flower Shop	29.00
Pain's fireworks	30.00
Chimes	10.00
Miss Rantlett and accompanist	33.48
Rent of church	8.00
Incidentals	9.56
	\$1,385.73
Collected Christmas, 1920	\$1,598.50
Spent	1,202.45
	\$396.05

Homer Croy, Treasurer. Approved by Executive Committee and ordered to be printed in the BULLETIN.

Scott Robinson, Secretary.

February 14, 1922.

WOMEN'S GUILD OF ST. LUKE'S

The concert on the evening of Jan. 20, given under the auspices of the Women's Guild for the building fund, was pleasing and profitable. Those who had heard Frank La Forge and his quartette, and Mr. Berumen at the piano, realized the musical treat in store; those present who never before had heard them will not fail to hear them again when occasion offers; those who were unable to be present missed a musical evening of unusual merit.

The afternoon bridge held at the home of Miss Backus

recently was generously attended.

At the Inn. March 4, a cake and candy sale will be held. Patrons of these sales are assured that the usual good things will be provided.

Donations for the rummage sale, which will be held early in April, should be sent to Mrs. Willis Drake, Greenway South, on any Thursday. If unable to send your donations, phone Mrs. Drake and she will send for them.

The regular monthly meeting of the Guild was held at the home of Mrs. E. C. Stokes, Greenway North, on Tuesday, Feb. 7. The Guild is steadily increasing in membership and an enjoyable feature of these meetings is the social tea hour after the usual business affairs are settled.

There will be a get-together dinner on Feb. 28. will be the first occurrance of a parish dinner at St. Luke's and will be a pleasant opportunity for the members to meet one another.

The women of the Guild appreciate the support given the Saturday evening sales of coffee, cake and sandwiches at the Inn, and hope the news will spread that they are there to serve each Saturday evening from 10:30 until midnight.

CHURCH SERVICES

Roman Catholic-Sunday mornings at 6.45, 8 and 11 o'clock, Ascan Avenue near Queens Boulevard.

St. Luke's Episcopal-Revd. Wm. P. S. Lander.

Sundays-Holy Communion, & A. M., Church School, 9:30 A. M. Service and sermon, 11 A. M. Evensong, 8 P. M.

Holy Days-Holy Communion, 7:30 A. M.

Church-in-the-Gardens-Sunday services: Sunday School 9:45 A. M.; sermon, 11 A. M.; Christian Endeavor, 8 P. M.

Presbyterian Church of Forest Hills-Sunday mornings. sermon at 11 o'clock. Seminole Avenue and Gown Street.

First Church of Christ, Scientist of Forest Hills-Services Sunday at 11 A. M. Sunday School, 9:45 A. M.; Wednesday evening at 8:00. Reading room open daily from 2 to 4 P. M., except Sundays and holidays. Masonic Temple.

COMING EVENTS

Monday and Friday, 3 to 5:30 P. M. Library Open-Sales Office.

First and third Tuesday evening of each month, 8 o'clock—Forest Hills Lodge, 946, F. & A. M.—Masonic Temple.
Thursday, 8 P. M.—Choral Club Rehearsal, Church-inthe-Gardens.

Monday, 8 P. M.—Public School Lectures. Public School 3. Feb. 18, 8:30 P. M.—Gardens Players, Kew Gardens Club. Feb. 20, 2:30 P. M.—League of Women Voters, Kew Gardens Club.

Feb. 21, 2:30 P. M.—Current Readings Chapter, Women's Club, 49 Markwood Road.

Feb. 24, 2:30 P. M.-Music Chapter, Women's Club, 49 Nome Street.

March 3, 8 P. M.—Men's Club. Place to be announced. March 6, 2 P. M.—Women's Club, Inn. March 13, 3 P. M.—Mothers' Club. Place to be announced. March 17, 8 P. M.—Community Council. Place to be announced.

April 22, 8 P. M.—Spring Concert, Choral Club. Place to be announced.

MOVIES BRING BIG RETURNS

The moving pictures held on the afternoon and evening of Feb. 8 at public school 3, netted \$195.33. The money will be spent for liquid soap and paper towels for public school 3.